

Federal Communications Commission Washington, D.C. 20554

April 2, 2012

Digital Networks-Chattanooga, LLC 735 Broad Street, Suite 1204 Chattanooga, Tennessee 37402

Re: WOOT-LP, Chattanooga, Tennessee

Facility ID No. 31862

Dear Licensee:

This is with respect to the letter dated March 24, 2011 from the Video Services Division to Digital Networks-Chattanooga, LLC, the licensee of Class A television station WOOT-LP, Chattanooga, Tennessee, regarding its apparent failure to make the required filing of quarterly FCC Form 398 (Children's Television Programming Report) for the station. A copy of the March 24, 2011 letter can be viewed in the station's correspondence folder in the Commission's Broadcast Radio & Television Electronic Filing System (CDBS) at http://licensing.fcc.gov/cgi-bin/prod/cdbs/forms/prod/getimportletter_exh.cgi?import_letter_id=25085.

Commission records indicate that the required Form 398 electronic filings for the station have not been made since the second quarter of 2007, and the March 24, 2011 letter required Digital Networks to provide information, supported by the declaration of a person with personal knowledge, identifying the quarters in 2007, 2008, 2009 and 2010 for which reports were prepared and placed in the station's public file and the location of the public file. The letter further required that this information be filed within 30 days and stated that failure to provide the requested information or to notify the staff that Digital Networks was electing to let station WOOT-LP revert to low power television status would result in the institution of a forfeiture proceeding and/or loss of Class A television status.

On April 18, 2011, William H. Horton, the General Counsel of Digital Network, sent an email to the staff stating that Digital Networks acquired the station from Tiger Eye Broadcasting Corporation in August 2010, that it had no knowledge of reports filed prior to its acquisition of the station, and that "At the present time, we are considering an election for station WOOT-LP to revert to low power television status [and] will notify you immediately when that decision is made." On September 20, 2011, the staff called Mr. Horton, who responded that he would contact the staff within the next few days with the station's decision. As of today, however, the Commission has not received a response to the Division's March 24, 2011 letter or further communication from Mr. Horton requesting a change in status for WOOT-LP. In addition, Digital Network has not filed Children's Television Programming Reports for any of the quarters during which it has been the licensee of WOOT-LP.

In addition to the information required in the March 24 letter, Digital Network is also required to provide the following information:

- 1) The street address and telephone number of the station's main studio, and the hours the designated main studio location is regularly open to the public.
- 2) A description of the production equipment maintained at the designated main studio location.
- 3) The names of the persons employed at the designated main studio location as station personnel since August 10, 2010, and their typical daily work schedule.

- 4) The hours during which the station's public inspection file is available for public inspection and the name of the person with responsibility for providing access to the public inspection file.
- 5) For the fourth quarter of 2010 and all four quarters of 2011, a copy of the station's quarterly issues/programs list with a statement providing the dates on which the lists were prepared and placed in the public inspection file.
- 6) A copy of the required public inspection file documentation¹ demonstrating that the station broadcast a minimum of 18 hours of programming per day and an average of at least three hours per week of locally produced programming for the fourth quarter of 2010 and all four quarters of 2011, with a statement providing the dates on which the documentation was prepared and placed in the public inspection file.

Your submission must be supported by the declaration of a person with personal knowledge of the facts. Failure to provide this information will result in a change of the station's status from Class A television to low power television status. Your response to this letter must be mailed to Joyce L. Bernstein, Video Division, Media Bureau, Federal Communications Commission, 445-12th Street, S.W, Washington, D.C. 20554, and also by email to Joyce.Bernstein@fcc.gov.

Sincerely,

Hossein Hashemzadeh, Deputy Chief Video Division, Media Bureau

cc: William H. Horton, Esq.
William H. Horton & Associates, PLCC
735 Broad Street, Suite 306
Chattanooga, Tennessee 37402

_

¹ 47 C.F.R. § 73.3526(e)(17).